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On September 13th, 2024, a Leadership Training session was organized for the Union

Council Members and Class Representatives in the seminar hall, aimed at empowering

student leaders with essential qualities and skills for effective leadership. The

program brought together notable guest speakers, Prof. Mageshwaran R. and Mr. Ajay

Rao, both known for their expertise in leadership and mentorship. This training,

conducted in two engaging sessions with a 15-minute break in between, proved to be

an inspiring and insightful experience for all participants.
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The event commenced with Mary Sheeba, the Cultural Secretary, as the MC, guiding

the proceedings smoothly. The session began with an opening prayer by Sharon, the

Chapel Prefect.Following the prayer, Nithya, the SCM Prefect, shared a meaningful

Bible reading, which added depth and inspiration to the gathering.

Aishwarya, the Sports Secretary, delivered the Welcome Address, warmly greeting all

attendees and introducing the purpose of the training. The first guest speaker, Prof.

Mageshwaran R., was introduced by Mehr, the Literary Coordinator. Prof.

Mageshwaran, with his vast experience and engaging demeanor, captivated the

audience with insights into what it truly means to be a leader. He emphasized that

leadership is not just about holding a title but about making responsible decisions,

inspiring others, and acting with integrity.

After a brief interlude, the second session began with the introduction of Mr. Ajay Rao

by Jasmine, the Vice President. Mr. Rao, known for his motivational speaking and

practical approach to leadership, highlighted the importance of resilience, adaptability,

and communication skills in tackling modern leadership challenges. His interactive

approach allowed students to reflect on their own strengths and weaknesses as

emerging leaders.

Throughout the two sessions, the speakers organized various interactive activities and

group discussions. These games and exercises focused on problem-solving, team-

building, and conflict resolution—essential skills for leaders. The activities encouraged

Union Council Members and Class Representatives to think on their feet, work

cohesively, and handle difficult situations with poise. This experiential learning

approach kept the participants engaged and allowed them to practice real-world

applications of the leadership qualities discussed.

The training concluded with a Vote of Thanks by Sanjana Peters, the General Secretary

Overall, the Leadership Training on September 13th was a

highly beneficial program, providing Union Council

Members and Class Representatives with valuable insights

into leadership qualities and skills. The event not only

motivated the student leaders but also instilled a sense of

responsibility and confidence in their roles. The speakers’

practical advice and the interactive activities created an

enriching experience, leaving participants with actionable

strategies for becoming impactful leaders in their academic

journey and beyond.


